
St. Fillan’s Primary and Nursery Class Parent Council

Minutes of Parent Council Meeting
Thursday, 20 August 2020 
Present
John Brawley (JB)


Parent Council Member (Chair)

Des McGuire (DMcG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

Paul Coleman



Parent Council Member

Brian Bourke (BB)


Head Teacher




Maria McKinney (MMcK)

Community Representative
Anne Marie Balmore (AMB)

Parent Council Member
Preneet Dhillen

Chris Peacock

Elizabeth Tierney

Anne Martin



Julie Ionta (JI)



Clerk to the Parent Council
Apologies
Frances Blair



Church Representative

Andrew Carse



Parent Council Member
 Margo Brennen (MB)


Staff Representative
1. Opening Prayer/Welcome/Apologies

JB welcomed all to the meeting, particularly to Elizabeth and Anne.
Apologies were noted.

2. Health and Safety
Glasgow City Council have produced detailed Health and Safety documents and Risk Assessments which have been adapted, alongside the Union, to fit the needs of St. Fillan’s.
The Risk Assessment includes allowing only Nursery, P1 and P2 parents and carers in school grounds to help with social distancing.  A one-way system is in place in Crompton Avenue to help prevent congestion on the pavement.  A box for medications is kept at the School gate to minimise contact.
Hand hygiene – There are hand sanitizer stations throughout the school and at entry points to the school building.

Other areas within the Health and Safety document include cleaning, PPE, personal medication, travel to and from school.

3. School Recovery Plan
All children have now returned to school.  Breakfast club has started using online payments.
P1 to P4 can access their free school meal allocation as per previous catering arrangments.
Throughout the school day:

· There has been a general return to normal start and finish times

· There are staggered playtime and lunchtimes to allow for social distancing

· When moving around the school pupils and staff follow a Keep-to-the-Left system

· A temporary First Aid Box is in use to minimise the time children will spend inside the medical room with an adult.

· Fire procedures remain the same and a Fire Drill will take place soon.

CP asked about plans for pupils using the hand sanitising stations at the entrance to the school building during bad weather and if there were plans to have a hand held sanitiser available to speed up the process of children entering the school.  BB explained that the management of Hand Sanitising would be considered and that a trolley system may be considered.

4. Communications
There will be regular communication through Twitter and the School Website and that the Friday review would continue this week.
Issues with text message system were acknowledged by the school. Parents will be encouraged to download the Xpressions App to receive communications from the school.

There are often challenges providing the most up-to-date information to parents as advice can change quickly. School is doing their utmost to ensure the  most accurate information is sent at the appropriate time.
5. Catering and Cleaning Arrangements
A move to a cashless system has been made for school lunches.  Catering staff are adhering to social distancing measures and there are two lunch sittings to help reduce the number of people in the lunch hall.

The onsite cleaner is in the School from 10am until 2.00pm and follows a specific remit ensuring that all touch-surfaces are cleaned regularly throughout the day.

CP asked if an Electrostatic Spray Cleaner was being used in the school, advising that it provided 28 day protection.  BB said that he will investigate the spec of the cleaning products used by GCC and asked CP to pass on further details of the Electrostatic Spray.

AM asked if some consideration could be given to those children with a packed-lunch, particularly during rainy days.  BB advised that he was looking in to how this will work whilst minimizing the time spent indoors and the implications for cleaning.  CP suggested a Gazebo for the upper school playground but issues around having temporary structures on school grounds when the school was closed were highlighted with concern for vandalism on school grounds. 
6. School Transport
A minimum number of children use Taxi service to arrive at school but PPE has been made available for escorts of children where necessary in schools across the local council.
7. Other Agencies
All Child Psychology Services, Social Work and Speech and Language Therapy meetings and discussions are taking place remotely and meetings will not taking place in schools until the guidance changes.
There are specific questions that will be asked of visitors surrounding their health before they enter the school. School have a series of screening questions that contractors are asked upon entry to the school which are on display in the school foyer.
8. Extra curricular Activities
Extra curricular clubs and activities are on hold and further guidance will follow.
9. Outdoor Learning
More tasks are being taken outside and classes have been timetabled for using the outdoor space.  
Practical subjects such as science can take place but there will be no multiple handling of objects and no sharing of resources as per guidance.

10. Out of School Care
After-school care has resumed, they are using the school facilities and have their own procedures to follow.  They are however working closely with the school and adhering to the school policies with drop off and collection guidance.

11. Plans for dealing with an Outbreak

Key health questions will be asked of pupils and staff if they present with symptoms of Covid-19.  There are two designated areas for children to be isolated in should they have symptoms.  If they are displaying symptoms the COVID management team will also be contacted. A system is in place for management of contaminated waste.  The child’s work space will be cleaned by the COVID-19 Management Team

The advice to parents would be to book a test and isolate.  If the test result is negative the child can return to school once they are well again.  If the test returns positive the family should follow quarantine procedures.

When a positive case has been confirmed Public Health should be informed and they will make a decision on what should happen within the wider school community. It will not be a decision made by the school. The school will follow Public Health’s advice.
DMcG asked if the school should have temperature checks.  BB advised that this wouldn’t be possible as  temperature checking becomes a medical decision that school staff would not be qualified to make.

MMcK asked if siblings would be asked to stay at home if one class was asked to isolate as has happened in another Glasgow School.  BB advised that this decision would be made by Public Health taking into consideration Track and Trace Test and Protect information and is dependent on the degree of contact (e.g. contact of less than one meter for more than 15 minutes , if that contact was inside or outside etc). Clarification was made on the issue of contact tracing. If a sibling of a child who has been identified through Test and Protect system is asymptomatic then they would be advised to attend school unless the parent chose to get the tested themselves. 
JB said that, should the need arise, the Parent Council would help get the right message out to parents, clearly and at the right time.

12. Blended Learning

Teachers will be receiving training for the use of Google Classrooms.  Teachers will then ensure that children can use Google Classrooms and know how to e-mail their teacher and access the work that has been assigned to them.  

Should the school close there will be a move to digital learning using Google Classrooms.

ET asked about the thoughts behind using Google classrooms over other resources such as See Saw.  ET also asked if support would be given to parents to help them use Google classrooms and if devices would be provided to children.

BB said that staff would receive training in the first instance and then children would be taught how to use Google Classrooms, particularly how to e-mail their teacher.  Information would be given to parents to help them navigate Google Classrooms.

It is uncertain if devices would be available for children.  P7 iPads followed the pupils to S1.  The Scottish Government have pledged £30 million to access devices and the need is being discussed at directorate level. 
JB to ask whether the P6 children would receive devices as had been the plan prior to the pandemic.

13. How can the Parent Council assist the School in supporting families affected by COVID-19?

BB said that the Parent Council had been hugely supportive and it was appreciated by all staff at the school.

Traffic management continues to be an area of concern and BB has been in touch with the Community Police who will drive-by the school and help to keep the pavements safe for children arriving at school.

JB thanked BB and staff for all that has been done to make the return to school safe and welcoming for our children.

JB said that there were some practical areas that the Parent Council could help with including digital resources and training.  The Glasgow City Parents Group have been discussing the use of digital resources throughout Glasgow City Council and are looking at providing training for parents.  JB will look into how St. Fillan’s can make a request for some of the laptops that have been ordered by the Scottish Government.

JB also said that he would like the Parent Council to discuss budget at the next meeting.  There are funds that could be diverted to be used in other areas, such as a gazebo.

JB advised that a Twitter account has been set up for the Parent Council and has 70 followers to date.  JB asked for help in re-tweeting and asking people to follow the account.  Consideration is being given to a Facebook page for the Parent Council.  JB asked that if anyone has experience in using social media and could help with the page to get in touch.

JB advised that it is acceptable for the AGM to be online and would like to hold the meeting in the next couple of weeks.  It would also be time to return to usual meetings and set dates for future meetings.
14. AOB

PC raised concerns of a dangerous traffic incident as pupils were crossing Crompton Avenue on the first week of school.  A note of the registration plate had been taken and the driver was reported for dangerous driving.  PC suggested that if Parents witness dangerous driving near the school that they be encouraged to take a note of registration plate and make a complaint to the Police to help reduce the number of incidents.

AM asked about the Car Free Zone pilot and BB advised that St. Fillan’s have asked to be part of the second pilot but no date has been received as yet.  

JB will get back in touch with the local councillor to highlight these recent traffic incidents.

Parent Meetings

Parent Meetings will not be taking place at the moment and that there was no plan to move to online Parent/Teacher Meetings.  ET suggested that once Google Classrooms is in use that it might help with Parent and Teacher communications. BB advised it would be used as a way for the teachers to communicate with th children in terms of homework or home learning tasks. Agreement on the use of alternative Parent Teacher platforms would need to be agreed at Union and National Level.  PD suggested using social media to take a short film of the teacher talking from the classroom.  BB said that there would be practical difficulties around this in terms of communicating through Social Media wouldn’t be appropriate and the purpose of Meet the Teacher is to build relationship and the one way communication like this doesn’t facilitate this.
First Holy Communion

Father Peter is considering options for children who should have made their First Holy Communion in May this year.  Father Peter would prefer to wait until the children and their families could celebrate the sacrament as fully as possible.

Next meeting
The next meeting will be the AGM and the date has to be agreed.
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


Julie Ionta

9th January 2020[image: image1.png]




5

